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3rd June 2025 
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
Year 10 camping trip Thursday 10th to Friday 11th July 
 
JPC is offering Year 10 students the opportunity to attend a camping trip to North Wales from Thursday 10th 
July to Friday 11th July. 
 
The plans for this trip are to leave on the minibus at 2:30pm on Thursday and drive to Llyn Rhys Campsite, 
LLandegla, which is about an hour’s drive from school. The group will be taught how to assemble their tents 
and also how to cook their food using only camping equipment such as a trangia. There will also be group 
games such as rounders and ‘wellie wanging’, finishing the day with a campfire and roasting marshmallows. 
 
On Friday 11th July, we will be walking up to Castell Dinas Bran which is a castle ruin located in Llangollen. 
This walk up to the ruins will take about two hours, and once at the summit, the group will have their lunch at 
the castle ruins before making their descent back down to the minibus to return to school before 2:30pm. 
 
The cost of this trip will be £12.50, which will cover the overnight stay at the campsite and contribute to fuel 
for the journey. 
 
Please be aware that school cannot be held responsible for money, or for any personal items that students 
choose to bring with them. Students will be offered the option to leave valuables, including mobile phones, 
locked in school. 
 
Attached to this letter is a kit list of equipment, most of which can be provided by school if required – we will 
need to know before the trip if there are items of kit that your child wishes to borrow. 
 
If your child wishes to participate, we require the consent form and camping fee of £12.50 to be paid via the 
SchoolSpider app by Friday 20th June. 
 
If you require any further information please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

T Lewis 
 
Mr T Lewis 
Learning Beyond the Classroom Co-ordinator 
 

Please view our website for the latest news and information, including all letters sent home 
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